Global Environment Facility



Monique Barbut Chief Executive Officer and Chairperson 1818 H Street, NW Washington, DC 20433 USA Tel: 202.473.3202 Fax: 202.522.3240/3245

E-mail: mbarbut@TheGEF.org

June 3, 2008

Dear Council Member,

I am writing in reference to my letter of May 9, 2008, under cover of which we circulated for Council approval the report on *The Elaboration of a Strategic Program to Scale-up the Level of Investment in The Transfer of Environmentally-Sound Technologies: A Progress Report.*

I am pleased to inform you that we received no objections to the proposed decision. The following decision was therefore approved by mail:

The Council, having reviewed the draft Report of the GEF on "The Elaboration of a Strategic Program to Scale-up the Level of Investment in The Transfer of Environmentally-Sound Technologies: A Progress Report", approves the forwarding of the report to the Subsidiary Body on Implementation (SBI) of the UNFCCC.

Sincerely,

c.c. Alternates, Political Focal Points, Implementing Agencies, STAP